

## St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Friday 23rd May

Dear Parents/Carers

Although short this has been a very busy half term and I would like to thank all the children and staff for their continued hard work, enthusiasm and dedication.

## **Playground**

We have managed at last to secure funding to have the playground re surfaced and this will hopefully take place over the half term but if not during the summer. The church car park will be closed on Saturday and Sunday 7<sup>th</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup> June. The expense is great and once again we have been fortunate to obtain a grant through Salford Diocese. We do pay into the building scheme but the funds we receive far outweigh the outlay and I am very grateful to the families who have contributed this year. If you have not there is still time to donate £20, we really do benefit and it is very worthwhile. Thank you.

## **Dates and Events**

When we return a letter will be sent out with events next term but there are already some dates in the calendar section of the website. This is constantly updated and should be the first point of reference.

## <u>Halle</u>

Thank you for all the responses, I can now confirm the event for all the musicians and choir will go ahead. More details after the holidays.

School finishes today for two weeks; I do hope you have a peaceful and restful half term. I look forward to welcoming you all back to school on Monday 9<sup>th</sup> June at 8.55am. Dinner money next term will be £57 or £9.50 per week if you prefer.

Thank you as always for all your support.

Yours, sincerely

M Mountcastle





